This bill is an extreme response to an already mitigated 'problem’. The intention of this bill is supposedly to manage large wakes
that are thrown by modern wakesurfing boats. There is already laws on the books to address this! Inside of the Newberg Pool,
there is exactly 2 VERY small areas in which wakesurfing is allowed today! We already pay an extra fee in order to enjoy this
activity. Personally, my boat would still qualify to operate under this ruling, but the overreach in regulation on the Newberg Pool has
already gone too far. Please do not support this rule that is addressing something that does not need addressed. Additionally, the
extension of the Newberg pool is unnecessary and also over-reaching. The river is not for paddleboarders, or kayakers, or
boaters...the river is to be able to be used by all.



